
PRINCIPAL Tracy McGrath - Kadina St, Goonellabah NSW 2480 T 02 6624 3133 

E kadina-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au   W www.kadina-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

In week 8 of Term 2, Kadina Campus are offering our students the opportunity to participate in 

the NSW Public Schools Student Survey. The survey gives students the chance to share their 

thoughts and feelings about life at school, including questions about their engagement, learning 

experiences and wellbeing at school. 

Hearing directly from our students will help us understand what’s working well and where 

improvements can be made to our school. The survey is confidential, takes around 10 to 15 

minutes to complete, and will be conducted online during school hours. 

Participation is voluntary. If you prefer your child not to participate, please complete the opt-out 

consent form below and return it to the school. Further information about the survey is available 

at https://education.nsw.gov.au/npss 

Regards 

Tracy McGrath 

Principal 

The Rivers Secondary College Kadina High Campus 

mailto:kadina-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://education.nsw.gov.au/npss
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NSW Public Schools Student Survey

Information and opt-out form
Dear parents and carers

In Term 2, our school is taking part in the NSW Public Schools 
Student Survey. The survey is being conducted by the NSW 
Department of Education (the department) and invites 
students to provide valuable feedback on what they think 
about school life, how engaged they are with school and the 
different ways that teachers interact with them.

The survey will allow the department to conduct analysis and 
research into student wellbeing and engagement to drive 
improvement for all NSW public schools.

What you need to know
• Participating students will be given a unique login to

complete the survey online.

• Students will complete the survey at school during
school hours. The survey will take approximately 10 to
15 minutes.

• Participating in the survey is voluntary. Opting not to
participate will not impact your child’s school experience.
Your child can choose to stop the survey at any time and
they can skip any questions that they prefer not to answer.

• More information about the survey and the research is
available at education.nsw.gov.au/npss.

What information is collected and why
The department will collect personal information from your 
child including, but not limited to, information relating to their 
gender, cultural background, and their opinions on matters 
such as their school experience. Information will be held and 
managed by the NSW Department of Education, 105 Phillip 
Street, Parramatta NSW 2150. This information is collected to 
support every student to achieve their educational potential, 
and for other directly related purposes including but not 
limited to:

• implementing programs that meet student educational
and support needs

• maintaining the good order and management of schools

• assessing and evaluating the effectiveness of programs
and their impact on student educational outcomes

• conducting lawful research and compiling statistics
relating to the education and wellbeing of students and
student performance

• operational and administrative purposes.

How the department may use the information
Survey results may be used locally at schools to help inform 
planning and decision-making. Your child’s school will receive 
a report once surveys are completed, but school staff will not 
be able to identify individual students from their responses. 
At least 5 students need to have answered the question in the 
same way for that data to be included in the results.

The department’s analysis of the data will involve linking 
students’ responses to their student reference number 
(SRN). Responses may then be linked with other information 
the department may hold, such as students’ scholastic year, 
gender, Aboriginal status, cultural background, migrant 
status and whether they are a person with a disability. This 
will allow the department to group the results for analysis 
and research purposes.

The department does not intend to give you a copy of your 
child’s responses, or the opportunity to amend them. You 
may contact the department to request access to the survey 
responses, and your request will be considered in light of the 
department’s obligations under law.

For more information about how the department will protect 
your child’s information, visit education.nsw.gov.au/npss.

Opting out
If you do not want your child/children to take part in the 
survey, please complete the attached form and return it to 
your child’s school by:

If you do not return the attached form, the school will assume 
that you consent to your child/children’s participation.

Principal

School

https://education.nsw.gov.au/npss
https://education.nsw.gov.au/npss
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NSW Public Schools Student Survey

Opt-out form
If you do not want your child to participate in the student feedback survey, please sign this form 
and return it to the school by:  

I do not give consent for my child/children to participate in the NSW Public Schools Student Survey.

Name of student 1 Roll class of student 1

Name of student 2 Roll class of student 2

Name of student 3 Roll class of student 3

Name of student 4 Roll class of student 4

Name of parent/carer Date

Signature of parent/carer
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